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CORDOVA BAY ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Tuesday, April 26, 1988
7:30 p.m.

Claremont School Lunchroom

Come gnd hear Geoff Castle, official archivist for Saanich and longtime
contrlbutoy to the Times-Colonist, speak on the history of Cordova Ba
and the railway that used to go along Lochside Drive. The talk will ge
accompanied by slides and will last thirty to forty minutes.

IDA McMORRAN

On April 2, 1988, the long and active life of Ida May (Richards) McMorran
came to an end. She had lived in Cordova Bay for more than sixty-six years.

Ida Richards, a young school teacher from Bristol, England, arrived in
Victoria in 1912. In those days Cordova Bay was a favourite destination
of campers and picnickers from Victoria, who arrived by horse and buggy,
automobile and train. One of these visitors was Ida: she camped in a
tent on the Norris property, at the foot of what is now Claremont Avenue.

In her spare time, Ida worked at the counter of the Canuck Tea Rooms. The
Tea Rooms were opened in 1919 by George McMorran Jr. George had moved to
Cordova Bay after the death of his father, who had owned several waterfront
lots in Cordova Bay, including what is now Agate Lane Park. George Jr.,

in his turn, purchased the land where the new condominiums are being

built, and where the shopping plaza stands.

Before long, a romance developed between Ida and George. On quiet
evenings they could often be seen gliding across the bay in George's canoe.
They married in 1922.

In the vears following, Ida raised four children - Bruce, Eric, Richard
and David - and worked beside her husband in the family business, which
grew to include a dance pavilion, a post office;, a store and a motel. 1In
1959 the family opened the Sea View Shopping Plaza.

Ida and George were always strong community supporters. They made space
available for many community groups, and it was in McMorrans that the
group which initiated construction of the Cordova Bay Community Hall held
its early meetings. Ida and George supported the establishment of local
basketball and baseball organizations, and Ida was a willing and cheerful
assistant with the children when the Cordova Bay Elementary School first
opened in 1946.

With Ida McMorran's death, we must regret the loss of a colourful and well-
known pioneer figure in the life and development of our community.
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View Protecticn: Net long ago,
much concern was expressed OVer
the height of a house being buillt
on Cordova Bay Road, because it
threatened the sea views from
houses nearby. As a result,
Saanich Council decided that
where subdivision takes place in
"view-sensitive" areas, the
approving officer {in Saanich
this i1s Alan Hopper, the
municipal planner} should con-
sider reguiring single-storey
zoning.

This is a thoughtful and pro-
ductive decision. But it offers
no protection where renovation
or reconstruction is taking
place, or where a house is being
built on a vacant lot which is
already zoned.

For full and adeguate protection,
the onus still lies sguarely in
the hands of residents. If you
think that your view is going

to be obstructed by a building,
whether or not re-zoning is
required first, get in touch with
an alderman, or with the mayor
and aldermen as a Council, and
ask them to hear your concerns
while there is still time.

The matter of view loss through
tree growth is a thornier issue
still. Among guestions it raises
are - do property owners have &
legal right to a view? do owners
have a legal right to do what
they like (within limits} on
their property? who pays for
tree removal or topping should
it be agreed to be done? The
official attitude seems to be
that there is no just route
through the thicket of various
individual rights. And where
feelings are bound to run high,
politicians wouldn't willingly
touch the issue with the
proverbial bargepole.

Rgcycling: The trucks will be
picking up recyclables in the
Bay on April 18 and May 16.

The new calendar will be
delivered to you sometime in
May.

If you want to deliver vour
newspapers etc. yourself in
the meantime, you can take
them to 546 Dupplin Road.

For further information, call
381-1354.
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Office Heours:

GARAGE SALE -- SATURDAY APRIL 9

10 a.m, -~ 3 p.m.
YOUR DONATIONS CF ANY KIND
WOULD BE GREATLY APERECTIATED,
PHONE 658-5680 FOR PICK-UP --
OR COODS MAY BE DELIVERED TO CHURCH,

12 AND UP

OUR NE» CHURCH I3 OFRN,
AND WE INVIVE YCU TC JOIN US
SUNDAY 10 AL, CHURCH, CHURCH SCHOOCL AND BABYFOLD
TUBSDAY £:b5 PoM, C,G.I.I. - GRADE SEVEN, OR AGE
WEDNESDAY 10 ALM, BIRLE STUDY AND PRAYER GROUP

1:30 B.i UNITE

6:15 P, MEN'!
THURSDAY 7OALM W

5 PLUM, EXPLORERS - GRADES 4, 5 AND 6

CTHER U3ES:
1. CUR HALL AND KITCHEN AR® FOR RENT,
2, SHALL MEETING ROCMS ARE AVAILABLE.

FOR RECEFTICNS, MEETINGS AND COPHER ACTIVITIES.

3, WE HAVE PACILIPIES FOR DAY CARE CR PRE-SCHOCL.

BENEFIT

CONCERT FOR

BUILDING FUND
£ p.m. Saturday 30 April
Cordova Bay United Church

MICHAEL ZCKFCRD, IM A RARE
BOCKER TC ACCONFANY HIM,
SERVED AFTER THE CCHCEZRT,

SOLC CONCERT, WILL SING CLASSICAL AND POPULAR HITS, WITH TONY
GUEST ARTISTS WILL BE ANNOUNCED LATER.
TICKETS ARE $8,00, AND 36,00 FCR SENIORS, STUDENTS AND

REFRESHMENTS WILL BE

UNSHPLOYED, AND AR® AVAILABLE AT THE DOOR OR FROM THE CHURCH OFFICE,

THURSDAY COFFEE MORNINGS

Neighbours are still meeting
neighbours at the Cottage Loaf
Bakery at 11 a.m. each Thursday -
not just Cordova Bay neighbours,
but neighbours from Broadmead too.

Maidie Cottingham and Eric Hancock
will be your Cordova Bay Association
representatives while Ialin Armfelt
visits Denmark from May 10 to July.

CORDOVA BAY TOPS # 1479

(Take Off Pounds Sensibly)

Cordova Bay Tops still feels there is
a need for a second club in the area
- possibly one that could meet in the
even}ng, to suit working women. Any-
one interested in started a new club
can contact

Rose Colville 595-5874

Fran Suddaby 658-~8478
for further information.

L

personal and family concerns;

the community;

ASSOCIATION DOES F

examines all proposals for development, subdivision and zoning changes in the community, to make
sure they meet the requirements of the Local Area Plan;

attends council and other relevant municipal meetings to monitor all issues of concern to the
community, and to putthe community position {o the mayor and aldermen when required,;

provides information and assistance to community residents with problems or questions about
changes in local planning. and, through two ftrained referral agenis, information for residents on
provided and maintains the community notice board in the shopping plaza;

supports the activities of the Cordova Bay Seniors' Lodge Society in promoting seniors' housing in

and, last but not least, publishes "The Cordovan" and delivers it io your door six times a year.

THIS WORK IS ALL DONE BY VOLUNTEERS !




658-8021 CORDOVA
A BAY b BAY PLAZA
CORDOV AND ARDWA RE

RENTALS
“equipment and tools for the home handyman”
SPECIALIZING IN SERVICE
Housewares — Giftwares — Pesticides — Tool Rentals
Gardening Supplies — Sharpening Service ~ Keys &
Window Glass Cut — Lawn Mower Repairs
DAVE AND FRANCES OSBORNE
5138 CORDOVA BAY ROAD
VICTORIA, B.C. V8Y 2K5

LICENCED LOCKEMITH

ESTHETIQUE

EUROPEAN SKIN CARE STUDIO

» Specialized Facial Treatments

» Hair Removai by Waxing » Manicures & Pedicures
° Eyelash & Eyebrow Tinting » Eyebrow Shaping

° Makeup Appiications & Lessons ¢ Relaxation Massage
e Reflexology © Day of Beauty * Gift Certificates Available

OPEN MONDAY TO SATURDAY

658-2171

4550 CORDOVA BAY ROAD, VICTORIA
(AT THE MOUNT DOUGLAS PARK RESORT)

Maleolm Construction [Lid,

5165 Agate Lane, Victoria, B.C. V8Y 2M1

Bob Malcolm

Municipal Sewices Telephone

Land Devdlopment Home: 658-8/28

Encavating Cel: 727-8/89
// —

5150 CORDOVA BAY ROAD
At the "Cordova Bay Store"

ph. 658-5545

& supplements, dairy,
Spices, books & more!

Focds, vitamin:
herb teas, Ba..

// Cordova Bay Enterprises Lid DB.A
: CORDOVA BAY TEXACO
i!‘EXACU

5229 Cordova Bay Road
Victoria, B.C. VBY 211

7 yvalll Steer

| 6585014 ]

Service By The Sea

|

Disability, Financial Planning, Group
Life, Investment Funds

Mortgage Insurance, Pension, Annuities
RRSP, Savings Plans

SR MIRO KWASNICA, B.Ed.
i Agent for Mutual Life of Canada and
Mutual Investco Inc

Mutual

Ufe of Canada

1175 Douglas St Suite 406
Victona VBW 2E1
Bus. 385-1471, Res 658-1560

MOUNT NEWTON DAY CARE CENTRE

The Mount Newton Day Care Centre needs
some volunteers, on an on-call basis,
to join the popular sing~alongs and add
a good strong voice or itwo to the
occasion. Anyone who'qd enjoy this is
asked to phone Patsy Berger-North at
the Centre. The number at the Centre
is 652-34732,

Also, the podiatrist will be at
the Centre on April 19th, and anyone
wanting an appointment ohOULd call
652~ 3U32 to make arrangments,

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Dear Editor:

I was driving home to Cordova Bay

via Amblewood, peacefully at the

set speed limit. It was raining.

I saw a car on Hillwood approaching
Amblewood: surely it will stop, I
told myself. ©No such luck: he ran
straight into my car and dented my
right front door completely out of
recognition.

We both stopped. No one was
injured. I called the police, the
accident was reported and measured,
and it was then that I received the
sad news - I am supposed to yield
to all cars coming out from side
streets on my right if those
streets do not have stop or yield
signs.

Guess who pays for the damage? -
I do!

Talin Armfelt

MAMA NEEDS A LITTLE BREAK?

Any young mothers in our community who
feel like having a morning out -~ come
join us, We meet every two weeks,
starting April 21st, at $:30 a.,m., at
the United Church Hall, Wefre hoping
to get someone to babysit for us

while we take a brief break from our
babies to hear a speaker, talk among
ourselves -—- to take a short breather.

NEEDED - VOLUNTEERS FOR THE

PETS' HOTLINE

Last year and the year before there
was a pets' hotline in operation in
Cordova Bay. Owners who had lost a
pet or found someone else’s pet
could call local volunteers who
would try to match lost pets with
their owners.

The motivating spirit behind this
community service was Dorothy
Robinson. Since Dorothy's illness,
the service has lapsed.

If you are interested in helping
to set up and run .this service
again, please phone Edwin Hipsey
at 658-8283.



CORDCVA PAY SENIORS' LODGE SOCIETY

In 1983, a concerned resident approached the Rev, Andrew Gates on the matter

of establishing suitable rental housing for elderly people in Cordova Bay. As

a result of these early conversations, a public meeting was held and the
Cordova Bay Seniors' Lodge Society came into being. A constitution for the
organization, which is completely non-profit, was then drafted, and in 1984 the
Society was incorporated.

The concerned resident contacted numerous churches that had already evolved
similar plans for senior nousing, and the Society's Board of Directors later
visited a number of such projects to gain valuable first-hand information on how
to go abeut such an undertaking.

Between 1083 and 1988, much hard work has been done, and our housing complex
on Suteliffe Road is neow nearing completion. For information about rental
requirements and so forth, please contact Margaret Belford at 658-£920,

The building contains ten apartments: eight for single residents, one for a
married couple and one for a handicapped or disabled person. There is a public
lounge with a fireplace, a small service kitchen and a laundry rvoom for the washer
and dryer. Towards the back of the building is a parking area for residents.

Kach apartment contains a bedroom, bathroom, kitchen and 2 large storage area;
the living room has sliding glass docrs opening onto a semi-private patio with
rden planters for those with green thumbs, It is anticipated ihat the apariments

e ready for occupancy some time this June or July,
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SOFTBALL
If there are any more boys and girls between the ages of 5 and 18 who would
like to play softball, please contact Donna Pawluk at 658-8690 or Fran
Savage at 658-5583 as soon as possible.

RESPONSE TO THE MARCH SURVEY

The tMarch survey asked for your opinion on treating or not treating sewage.
Response was heavily in favour of treatment, and most respondents felt
very strongly on the subject.

The Association now has a director who will monitor all discussion in the
Capital Region on the subject of sewage treatment. This is Eric Hancock
and he would like to form an active committee of concerned residents to
takg this issue under their wing. If you are interested in becoming
actively involved in such a project, call him at 658-1319 or leave your
name and phone number in the CORDOVAN SURVEY box at the Variety Store.

APRIL COMMUNITY SURVEY

In the March 31 issue of the Saanich News there is an article written by

a C.R. Fields discussing the present MacArthur Park Estates request for
exclusion of agricultural land from the 0ld Turner Farm at the north end
of Cordova Bay. Fields points out that while Saanich Council has opposed
60% of the requests for exclusion in the last two years, as being against
the public interest, the Agricultural Land Commission has supported every
request that has been made.

With the Agricultural Land Commission so obviously a broken reed, and in
view of recent disquieting comments by Alan Hopper, Saanich Municipal
Planner, about the continuing need for more developable land in Saanich
and where it might be found, it seems time to worry a little more and a
little harder about the small amount of agricultural land left in Saanich.

So...
1. Do you support retention of agricultural land for agricultural
purposes? Yes No

Comment:

2. If you are willing to work actively for the preservation of
agricultural land, please put your name and phone number below.

Name

Phone Number

Please deposit this form in the box marked CORDOVAN SURVEY beside the
post office in the Variety Store.




Jo. A. TATON

Painting and Decorating
658-8565

- FREE ESTIMATES, RERSONRBLE PRICES

-OwWR BUSINESS 25 YERRS, 18 YERRS
LIVING 1N CoRbofA BnrY

5065 Catalina Terrace Victoria, B.C.

\.iAp ¢

M HARK SKCW
t.view 4370 Interurban Rd.
TREESERVICELTD.  ” o 3

greenleaves Victoria, B.C. VBX 3X1
TR ,
PRESERVE/ETION 17G-3873 or #79-8525

Rec.: HA58-5635
ELK LAKE

Grooming & Boarding Kennels

All Breed Dog Grooming
by a
Government Certified Groomer

CATHY TAYLOR 5401 Pat Bay Highway
658-1413 Victoria, B.C. V8Y 2N9

Hassan Sunderani
DL.CPEEDCERT(UK)

OCEAN CITY REALTY LTD.
990 t hillside Avenue
Victora, B.C V8T 2AL

Res. 658-1345
Bus. 381-2233

ORDOWAN
PROPERTIES

PHIL WARREN

5150 CORDOVA BAY ROAD
VICTORIA. B.C.. CANADAVBY 2K6
BUS: {604) 658-2111 RES: 658-5411

A COMPLETE TRANSMISSION SERVICE

Plistins transmission

YOUR LOCAL REPRIR & TRANSMISHION MAN
FREE P\'t,k-u? tDe\\ver3 ;

2417 DOUGLAS ST.
VICTORIA, B.C.
PHONE (604) 388-4522

RES. 658-1032
TED HENLY

(opposite Dairy Queen)
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STH TSARTLIP CUBS AND BEAVERS3

With a record enrolment of 34 cubs in
Cordova Bay last September, we are look-
ing at the possibility of starting our
own Scout Troop for the boys who will

be eligible to become Scouts (ages 11

to 14 years) in the Fall of 1988, As
usual, the biggest problem is finding
Leaders, so if there is anyonc out there
vwho would like the challenge and rewards
of working with our hoys in an exciting
Scout problem, please contact Jane
Foreman at 658-80L4S, or Brian Maycock

at 658-56L6, Training, at no cost to
the participant, is provided by

"Scout House,"

Due to the increased enrolment, local
growth and a resurgence of interest in
the excellent Scouting movement, please
watch for our pre-registration in June.

Dur Cubs and Beavers have enjoyed
many outings this past year due to the
enthusiasm of our nine leaders, with
more excitement yet to come in the form
of three camping expeditions -- one to
Goldstream in April, and iwo to Camp
Bernard in May. Thank you, Leaders!

"IN PRAISE"

St. David's 6th Annual "In
Praise" Flower Festival
will be held on Saturday,
May 21 and Sunday, May 22,
from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.
This year's theme is Symbols
of the Bible.

TEA WILL BE SERVED

CANADIAN YOUTH AMBASSADORS

Two dozen youngsters, from kindergarten
age through college age, will be leaving
for the Soviet Union in May to sing
their way to friendship.

The Canadian Youth Ambassadors for
Peace Society was founded to build
international friendship between
Canadians and other peoples of the
world through music and the 2xchanges
of stories and art by the world's very
best ambassadors -- children.

An invitation to return, to tour
theatres, concert halls and classrooms
in Moscow, Leningrad, Odessa and
Kiev, was extended by children and
teachers there, The Victoria group
will be leaving lay 8th for iwo weeks.
The first tour,in 1987, represented
not only Victoria specifically but
British Columbia and Canada as well,

Anybody willing to assist with
fundraising or to make 2 donation to
the necessary funding, or anyone who
can contribute clerical skills -- will
be welcomed warmly. Ilease contact
Sylvia lackenzie at £58-1065.

Though specifics about tickets are
not yet finalized, there will be a
preview performance by the young
singers at the University Centre

)

Lk oy, 7
Auditorium on friday hay &tih,




MOTHERS AGAINST DRINKING DRIVERS

MADD will be holding a general meeting on Wednesday,May 4th at 7:30
p.m. at the Saanich Municipal Hall in Committee Room 2.

Mr. Ernie Quantz, Regional Crown Counsel, has been invited to attend

to discuss the changes in the Criminal Code of Canada (pertaining to
impaired driving) and how these changes have affected judicial sentencing.
You will have the opportunity to ask gquestions and express your point of
view.

As well, we will be discussing MADD's School Program and seeing the video
"No Accident", which has been shown to many grade 6 and 7 classes on
Vancouver Island.

Everyone is welcome and we do hope that if you are concerned about the
dangers of impaired driving, you will attend. You do not have to be
a victim to care.

For further information, please contact Karla Newstone at 658-8106,

THIS YEAR, THE VICTORIA AND VANCOUVER ISLAND MULTIPLE SCLEROSIS SOCIETY WILL HOLD
CARNATION DAY MAY 6 AND 7

For the first time, the campaign will be extended to our area -- Cordova Bay village and
Mattick's Farm., Volunteers are needed for two-hour shifts in both locations, To help
with this very worthy cause, please call Ann Dunae at 658-2341,

Multiple Sclerosis -- MS -- is a devastating disease of the nervous system that |
strikes any age, primarily the 20 to 40 group. Monies from this campaign go directly to
research into the cause and cure of the disease, for both cause and cure remain unknown
at this time, If you have a few hours to "sell" these lovely carnations to help people
who need help they cannot provide themselves, please call Ann at the phone number above,

RESTIDENT STARTS NEW BUSINESS

NEWCOMERS CLUB OF SAANICH Pamela Quigg, author, teacher and
resident of Cordova Bay, is opening
A new group is being organized, with an innovative toy and gift shop at
our first luncheon scheduled for @ 20 - 797 Hillside Avenue, just
April 28. All newcomers to the area across from Fuddrucker's. For more
are welcome to join us by calling information, call her or Susy Chong
Pat Allen 658~5385 at 380-3088.

Lee Anne Siller 658-1313

CORDOVA BAY HAWKS
DIVISION 8 LOWER ISLAND LEAGUE CHAMPIONS

The Cordova Bay Hawks won the Division 8 Boys { born 1978 ) Lower Island
League Championship on March 24 at Hampton Park, with a 3 - 2 win over
Gorge F.C.

The Hawks are sponsored by C & H Builders and have had a successful season
with coaches Burt Wells and Bob Bowles. The team standing to date is:
Wins - 22; Ties - 0; Losses - 1. They will be competing for the Island
Cup in Courtenay on May 1.

The players are:

Sebastian Bonet Darren Moilanen
Michael Bowles Todd Robertson
Andrew Grant Mark Root

Roy Gulbrandsen Shaun Stewart
Matthew Howes Christian Streeter
Marcus Kirk Cory Van Osterhout
Cailan MacPherson Jason Walker

Keith Marshall Blaine Wells

The team would like to thank all of those who have given their support
throughout the year.

Mike Walker, Manager,
Cordova Bay Hawks.



Cordova Bay VARIETY
Your variety plus’ stare

SuB PosT OFE|CE

FISHING L/(ENSES
GREETENGCRRDS

SEWING NOTIONS

Bobis - MAGAZINES
SCHOOL § OFFICE SUPPLIES
TELEPHONE PAYMERTS
DRY CLEMNING DETBT
LoTrerY Ticker CENTRE

5134 CordovaBayRd., 658-5722

@ & ° 2 ¢ & 5 u g

saaszﬁfaAvlawv PHONE 658-8211

ELK LAKE

Cunningham’s Shell Service

COMPLETE AUTOMOTIVE REPAIRS
TIRES ACCESSORIES

24 HOUR TOWING SERVICE

MOUNT DOUGLAS PARK RESORT

“On the edge of a dream”
YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD MOTEL
PERFECT FOR YOUR VISITING FRIENDS OR RELATIVES

® Honeymoon Suites Anniversary Packages
® Ocean Views ® Kitchenettes o Fireplaces
® Skin Care Studio ® Reasonable Rates

4550 CORDOVA BAY RD. 658-2171

Bill & Marianne Hartley
YOUR LOCAL
INSURANCE AGENTS

COMPETITIVE RATES
on

all insurance
3883-5014 bus.

E58-8759 res.

Division of JOHN M DEARICK CO LTD

® 658-8812
5450 PAT BAY HWY VICTORIA, B.C. V8Y 1T1 /

CSURET | IALIN ARMFELT T
' J BUS: 384-4811°
RES: 658-1210

The sign that says a great deal.
REAL ESTATE DIVISION LTD.

CORDQOVA BAY GUIDES

Rain, shine or any combination -- and
the Guides were off camping at Elk Lake
on the second weekend of April, The 21
or so of them had been involved in
choosing their own menus for thelr time
at the tent camp -- within reason. One
favourite is bannock: rumour has it that
another standby is the "“Sit- Upon
Sandwich” which involves bread (a whole

loaf), cheese, meat and pigkles -- all
artfully “"pressured" intc finished
product,

The next event after the April camp
is to meet and make friends with other
guldes at the Peace Arch at Blaine,
Hands Across the Border, with exchange
of badges and smiles, is organized by
our district,

Summer camp, planned for the first
week in July, will be at Rathtrevor
Provincial Park and will this year have
natural history as the focus, From 12
to 15 Guides will spend the whole week
there, tents and all.

NOTE
It is the pollicy of The Cordovan to make
its columns and delivery service available
to any local interests that are not com=-
mercial, Opinions expressed are not those
of the Association unless specifically
stated, Additional materials that may
accompany the newsletter from time to time
are not pald for by The Cordovan,

geetings of the Cordova Bay Association
ocard of Directors are held once a month,
except during the summer, when they are
held at the call of the President.

As provided by the CBA Constitution,
meetings are open to interested members
of the Association. If you wish to
attend, please get in touch with a
member of the Board.

STAKFE
édv?rtising: Joanna licKenzie 658-1378
Lelivery: ‘argaret Moore 658-8789
Rhoda Gatt 658-85138
Production:  Dave Allen 658-1314
Copy: Sheilagh Ogilvie  658-8937
Meg Hancock 658-1319
Joanna hcKenzie 658-1378
Camilla Newman 658-1837
CORDOVA BAY ASSOCIATION
MEMBERSHIP FORM
Name
Address
Postal Code Phone

Fees: $3/person or $5/household

Make cheque out to C.R. Association and
send to:

Edwin Hipsey
993 Abbey Road
V8Y 101



